
February 2009

Brothers All,
Howdy yall, well another month

gone by and another year. I hope
everyone had a safe and Happy New
Years. The party ran by the house was
nothing but spectacular. I hope everyone
is keeping an eye on the calendar and
checking the web site. There are many
functions going on around here, what is
not in the bulletin could be on the
website and vice versa. We are always
trying to do new things around here and
sometimes it is on a whim. So if you are
not stopping by or checking things out
you might miss something you might not
want to miss.
Candy Bar Bingo for one is doing very well,
grab the kids or grandkids or your friends kids. We have
been having a blast with it and the kids are loving the
giant candy prizes. Our next Candy Bar Bingo will be
on February 18 so come on down for the kids.
I don’t usually do this but I felt it has to be said. The
officers and I recently performed a funeral service for
one of our brothers, Sidney Keiser. Sidney was one of
our founding fathers of this lodge; back in 1960 he was
Exalted Ruler. It was an honor and a privilege to do such
a ceremony for such a man. Although I never met him
you could tell he was great man just by the loved ones
surrounding him. After the service, a man introduced
himself and thanked us for the ceremony. He introduced
himself as PER Larry Miller of Middletown Lodge
2179, 1967. We chatted for a couple, while brother
Randy Smith reminisced and we invited him to come
down to see the old lodge he and his friend had created.
I don’t know if he will come down, but I hope he does,
because I bet he has some stories, and I have a couple
for him. This just goes to show you the friendships that

are made in this great organization that
can last a lifetime; I know I have made a
few. So I say thanks to Sidney and Larry
and goodbye to Sidney until those 11
chimes ring again, when he will never be
forgotten like so many who have left our
ranks.
On the 17 of Jan the officers, PERS,
members, their wives and I attended the
District Elk of the Year dinner in honor
of our Elk of the Year, Ken Anderson at
Old Bridge lodge. What a great turn out
we had. Kenny, it was a great honor to
attend this dinner in your honor for all
the hard work you have put into making

this lodge what it is today.
Well did anyone Miss Finnegan’s Wake, I

hope not, what a blast. I would like to thank Ocean
County Emerald Society for the pipes and drums also
Bobby and Kevin for putting this together. I want to
know how you guys got the Dallas Cowboys
quarterback Tony Romo in the casket. Well maybe your
are right, it might be time for him to go. I can’t wait till
next year what a blast.
Well then we had the PER’s Cheeseburger in Paradise
night, I didn’t make it but I heard it was a great night
and all had a good time. Thanks PER’s, great job. Well
I guess that’s about it, I hope to see everyone down the
lodge, remember to check your bulletins and the
website to keep informed, we have quite a few things
coming up this month. The officers and I will be
performing in the State Ritual Contest in Toms River on
the 21st so if you can come on down and check us out
you won’t be disappointed. Remember working
together there is nothing, we cannot accomplish.
United We Stand, Divided We Fall!
Fraternally yours, Michael Parulis, Jr.

Michael Parulis, Jr.
Exalted Ruler

251 Church Street • Belford, New Jersey 07718 • (732) 495-2733 • www.middletownelks2179.org

Charity ★ Justice
Brotherly Love ★ Fidelity
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FEBRUARY 2009

Jim McConnell

This guy is at the lodge before we
even wake up sometimes.

Thanks Jimmy, You are the Elk of the Month

FROM THE HOUSE ANYONE WISHING
TO PLAN A FRIDAY DINNER OR

SUNDAY LUNCH
PLEASE CONTACT FXC 732-978-0886

NOTICE
ANYONE INTERESTED IN RENTING BACK
HALL PLEASE CALL NICK GIURICEO @

495-1922

Special Children’s Committee
Hello Brothers,
Well we here at the SCC hope you and yours had
a great holiday season. We had our Christmas
Party for our kids and it was a great time. Santa
came with gifts for all the kids and was a smash
hit. My thanks to Janet Desfosse for supplying
meatballs and sauce for our Spaghetti Dinner. Our
Valentine’s Party for the kids is on February 8th
from 2-4pm. Please do not forget our Charity Ball
is on March 7th. Our poster children will be
Graigory and Lyndsey Pollard. Please contact
Mike Dickie or myself for tickets and
informations. Please do not forget our Spaghetti
Dinners on the first Wednesday of each month.
Take Care and Remember
We are all Gods Special Children.
Thank you,
Todd Syrdale

P.E.R. MEETINGS
EVERY THIRD THURSDAY

OF THE MONTH

Secretary’s Corner
We are coming to the end of our Elk year and there
are still 50 members in lapasation. These members
will be dropped as of March 31, 2009. If there is a
diffculty in paying your dues or an illness that
prevents you from remaining a member, please
contact me.
This month, nominations of candidates are made
for all elected positions. At the second meeting in
February the elections will be finalized with all
members in attendance voting. Anyone interested
in “Elk emblems” for their car, contact me. They
are $6.00. Anyone interested in playing Softball
for the Elks please contact John Yahara at
732-768-6222.
Please visit the Lodge, attend a meeting and
perhaps join a committee and you will meet new
friends and become a part of our great
organization. On February 16, we will be
celebrating our 141st birthday.
HAPPY BIRTHDAY BENEVOLENTAND
PROTECTIVE ORDER OF ELKS.
Dan Maloney, Secretary

APPLICATIONS FOR
REINSTATEMENT

Mark Sherank
Ronald Stark

Spring Dart League
Starting February 23, Monday -

Ending May 25, Monday

New Prizes

So come out from the winter blaʼs
Have Fun RELAX Play Darts

Elk members guarantee to play
Please no crying

Team
Beer frames

Team High Series

Individual
All Star

High Game
High Series



Page 4 b b February 2009

Dear Members,
We here in the Veterans Committee are looking for a
few good men........If you are interested in making our
Vets know that people still care in the world, then I am
asking YOU to join our committee. All I ask for is a
few hours each month to help out our heroes.
As a group, I’m sure we can come up with some
money making ideas for our Veterans. We go to Menlo
Park with the VFW 2179 to play Bingo. We also go to
Laurel Bay in Keansburg to play as well. The Comedy
Show might change a little this year, as well as other
things that we did in the past. I think a change is
needed. So please let me know, drop a note in the lodge
mail box this month with your name and number. I will
give you a call and set up a meeting. When you see the
faces on our Vets when we come in, then you’ll know
what it’s all about. If anyone knows a veteran, take
time out to thank them for what they have done for this
great country and for the very freedom we live under
everyday.
“Home of the Free, because of the Brave”
Bob Santoro, Chairman

WHO IS THIS
MYSTERY ELK MEMBER?

Answer on Page 9
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Charity Ball
Saturday,March 7th, 2009

at the
Lakeside Manor

7:00pm - 8:00pm Cocktails
8:00pm -12:00pm

Honoring Poster Children
Graigory and Lyndsey

Pollard

Entertainment provided by
Mo3 Rock Featuring

Maryann 1Maire2 DeSiato

$60 per person
Contact Todd Syrdale
732-787-2413 or
Mike Dickie
732-495-9206

THANK YOU
We would like to thank everyone who came out for our
recent “Finnegan’s Wake”. The band and the pipers
were terrific. Special thanks to Bob Kegley and Kevin
McKittrick who sold many thickets to make this affair
the success it was. We were able to donate $1,000.00 to
the Ken Tietjen Scholarhsip Fund from the proceeds.
Ken was a Port Authority Police Officer who resided in
Belford and lost his life at the World Trade Center on
September 11. Also thanks to Randy, Donna, Carol,
Bob and Kevin for helping to set up Parleman Hall and
to our Exalted Ruler, Mike Parulis, Jr. for playing the
part of Tim Finnegan.
Respectfully,
PAST ELKS OF THE YEAR

Past Elks of the Year and Exalted Ruler Mike Parulis presenting
$1,000.00 check to Cindy Tietjen, sister of Ken Tietjen, a Port Authority
Police Officer who gave his life at the World Trade Center on 9/11. The

check went to the Scholarship Fund in Ken Tietjen’s memory.

MEETING FOR
LODGE OFFICERS AND

CHAIRMEN
There will be a meeting on Tuesday, February
24th at 7:30pm, to discuss the calendar for
upcoming events and to submit and amend budget
requests for the year.
Thank you,
Mike Dickie, Leading Knight

ATTENTION LADIES

We are looking for new members for the
“Best” Ladies Auxiliary in the World.

Come, join, have a lot of fun.
Meet great people, the rewards are fantastic.

Call Ginger Smith - 732-495-4693
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BENEFIT FOR A BROTHER IN NEED
On March 15, we will be having a benefit for a Brother Elk, Andrew Murphy,
his wife Lisa and their 3 young children. Lisa, age 37 was recently diagnosed
with cancer and is currently receiving treatment at the Cancer Treatment
Center of America in Philadelphia. She is progressing well. With the intense
treatment needed to beat this illness, Lisa had to take a leave of absence from
her job, causing great financial strain to the family. As such, their friends are
having a benefit for the family to help raise funds to assist them in their time
of “need”. The Elks have donated a Spaghetti and Meatballs dinner, which will
be served on Sunday, March 15. The benefit will be from 2-6 PM, cost $20 per
head (cash bar) and there will be music by a local DJ. Anyone interested in
purchasing tickets to the event, making a donation or donating their time to
assist in the kitchen, please call John Puzo at 732-245-1347. Also on the 15th,
there will be an auction for baskets and prizes, including two tickets to see The
Phantom of the Opera, a night at the Lincoln Center as well as many other
valuable gifts. So, if you are in the area, please stop by to see some of the
fabulous items available.
Thank you, John Puzo

CONVENTION SIGN-UP !!!
1ST SIGN UP: FEBRUARY 22- 2 P.M. - 5 P.M.
CONTACT: NICK GIURICEO @732-495-1922
OR ED HAHN @732- 495-4194 FOR INFO.

$495.00-3 DAYS $445.00-2 DAYS
$100.00 DEPOSIT REQUIRED TO RESERVE YOUR ROOM

YOU MUST COME DOWN AND
SIGN UP TO GUARANTEE YOUR ROOM!!!

ADDITIONAL SIGN-UP DATES TO BE ANNOUNCED
SIGN-UP AND COME DOWN AND JOIN US IN WILDWOOD!!

CONVENTION DATES: JUNE 4-5-6

SIGN-UP AND COME DOWN AND
JOIN US IN WILDWOOD!!



COMMITTEE CHAIRLADIES
Past President Dinner . . . . . . Liz Revill . . . . . . 732-671-1704
Convention Shirts . . . . . . . Kathy Corridon . . . . 732-495-3689
Chinese Auction . . . . . . . . Nancy Brandine. . . . 732-495-3893
Chinese Auction . . . . . . . . . . Kay Woods. . . . . . 732-495-2953
Fashion Show . . . . . . . . . . . . Kay Woods. . . . . . 732-495-2953
Fashion Show . . . . . . . . . Co. Kathy Grabau . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Christmas Party . . . . . . . . . Cathy Grabau. . . . . 732-739-2933
Chili Contest . . . . . . . . . . Sharon Corridon . . . 732-495-2768
Steal Bingo . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Fran Duffy. . . . . . 732-787-3330
Flea Market . . . . . . . . . . . Carol Goodbody . . . 732-495-9693
Flea Market . . . . . . . . . . . Co. Dina Parulis . . . 732-471-1309
Auditors . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Chris Marchetti . . . . 732-872-1189
Book . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Dottie Nesfield . . . . 732-787-7732
Cooking Class . . . . . . . . . . . Donna Smith . . . . . 732-787-1941
Chairlady Raffle. . . . . . . . Barbara Giuriceo . . . 732-495-1922
Dark Horse . . . . . . . . . . . . Betty Anghelone . . . 732-787-0291
Funeral . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Fran Duffy. . . . . . 732-787-3330
Gold Star . . . . . . . . . . . . . Marge Anderson . . . 732-495-8727
Hospitality . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Edna Bryk . . . . . . 732-787-4780
Hospitality . . . . . . . . . . . . Co. Joan Burger. . . . 732-789-9350
Membership . . . . . . . . . . . . Ginger Smith . . . . . 732-495-4693
Membership . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Liz Revill . . . . . . 732-671-1704
Plaques . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Kathy Merker. . . . . 732-495-6654
Phone Committee . . . . . . . . . Mary Ruck. . . . . . 732-741-7685
Scholarship . . . . . . . . . . . . . Kathy Trieste . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Sunshine . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Chris Marchetti . . . . 732-872-1189
Waitresses . . . . . . . . . . . . . Kathy Corridon . . . . 732-495-3689

Ladies Auxiliary Officers
2008-2009

President . . . . . . Colleen Kelly . . . . . . . 732-787-7929
1st V.P. . . . . . . . Kay Woods . . . . . . . . 732-495-2953
2nd V.P. . . . . . . Kathy Corridon . . . . . 732-495-3689
3rd V.P. . . . . . . Nancy Brandine . . . . . 732-492-3893
Treasurer . . . . . . Adrianne Bolin. . . . . . 732-787-9155
Recording Sec . . Carol Maloney. . . . . . 732-787-1622
Corresponding Sec. . Marge Anderson . . 732-495-8727
Chaplain. . . . . . . . . Adrienne Snow . . . 732-291-0695

Executive Board
Ginger Rooney . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 732-787-7861
Janet Desfosse . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 732-495-9297
Chris Marchetti . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 732-872-1189
Cathy Grabau . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 732-739-2933
Fran Duffy . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 732-787-3330
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FEBRUARY BIRTHDAY LADIES

BIRTHSTONE - AMETHYST
KAY FOX, 4TH

LINDA BRAZAUCKAS - GOLD STAR, 10TH

MELODY MCKITTRICK, 10TH

ROSE PARRY, 10TH

CATHERINE WILLAIMS, 12TH

NANCY MCCALLAN, 14TH

JO FIX - GOLD STAR, 17TH

DONNA FETTE, 20TH

PEGGY MAURICE, 23RD

SHARON CORRIDON, 27TH

ROSES ARE RED, VIOLETS ARE BLUE,
HAPPY VALENTINE’S DAY

AND HAPPY BIRTHDAY, TOO. FROM YOUR AUXILARY.

SSppoottlliigghhtt LLaaddyy
Marge Anderson

This beautiful woman is the
embodiment of grace, dignity and
courage. She has endured hardship,
but has persevered. She is a shining
light to those around her and I am
honored to bestow this honor on her.

Hello Ladies,
Our new American President asks of us to
believe in our abilities to bring about change
and for us to believe in ourseleves. As women
we have always made the difference and our
hopes will be the deciding factors for forging
ahead and making the difference through
service we will be able to bring about change.
This Auxilairy exemplifies this theme and I am
proud to be a member. 
On a lighter note the Auxiliary has had some
fun. I understand a good time was had by all on
New Years Eve at the lodge. Everyone who
participated had a great time. 
What can I say about those crazy Irishmen! Do
they know how to throw a party? The
Finnegan’s Wake Party was sensational. There
are some “wild” indivduals in this Lodge.
Fran Duffy hosts a great “Steal Bingo”. This
was an afternoon of fun and games. Each and
everyone who contributed and shared in this fun
enjoyed themselves. Thanks once again for all
the hard work you put into this, Fran.
Let’s Keep It Real,
Colleen Kelly
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BULLETIN BOOSTERS

January
In Memory of Lou Memmolo

Tom & Flo Gormley
February
Bob Santoro
March
Paul and Rosanne Dutton
Christina and Angela Melfi
April
In Memory of Gene Ruck
Mary Ruck
Ed and Frann Glenney
Mike and Bernadette Dwyer 
Tom and Pat Mahon
Janet Paulin
In Memory of Charles Paulin
In Memory of Lou Dandorph
Huge Bowers
Walt and Doris Fricke
Bill and Joan Burger
Edna Bryk
In Memory of Ray Bryk
Frank and Mary Weber
In Memory of Nicole Jouaneau
Lois Sheppard
May
Frank and Lorraine Noger
Joan McTigue
Jim and Pat Waked
Donna & Nick DiGrigorio, Sr.
Marge Herr
Emil and Catherine Dean
June
In Memory of 

Dan Marchetti
In Memory of Sue Newell    
Dan and Carol Maloney
Dick Brennan
Bob and Pat Crawford
In Memory of 

Frank Buckley
John Yahara

Dart League Champion
In Memory of George Boyce

“Fish On”
July
Chris Marchetti
Red, White, & Blue
In Memory of Sue Newell

Each booster helps to offset printing and mailing costs of this monthly
newsletter. Boosters are for one year, and payable in advance. 

Please note your name, and when it is due. Thank you. 
ANY OVER DUE HAVE BEEN DROPPED FROM LIST

Bob and Pat Crawford
Daniel Lorraine Walling
Happy Birthday 1st Alexis

From Brother Joe
Mike and Nancy Brandine, Jr.
August
In Memory of Jack Spann
In Memory of Bill Smith
Marge Smith
Frank and Kay Gough
Joe and Rosemary Keeney
John Huber 
John and Kathy Steakin
Bob and Cookie Kelly
Sharon and Fran Corridorn
Dorothy Ann and 

Jennifer Marie Corridorn
In Memory of

Ralph Santoro
Ed and Lynn OʼKane
September
In Memory of Mary Brant
Frank and Dianne Zechman
October
In Memory of PER John McTigue
In Memory of 

Kathleen L. McCartan
Dan McCartan
Ed and Mary Tomkins
Al and Cathy Grabau
Bob and Alice Eckert
In Memory of Bob Brant

Kathleen Brant
“Thank You Veterans”
Bob Santoro
Ed OʼKane
BSA Troop 242
November
In Memory of Richard McCallum
In Memory of Willy Fix
Thomas F. Early
Chuck and Adrianne Bolin
Cathy Grabau
December
Steve Hoitt
Spice Tree School

Laura Jordan Director
In Memory of Ken Thompson

Jane Thompson
Please check to see if your payment is due - those more than two
months in arrears will be dropped. Thank you for your support.

Elks Miracle Plunge II, 
Freezing for a Reason 

The Benevolent & Protective Order of Elks have set
March 14th, 2009 for the Second Annual “Miracle
Plunge” to benefit Elks Camp Moore for Special
Children and the Cooley’s Anemia Foundation. It will
take place at noon on 5th Ave. and the Ocean in
Belmar. Over 90 brave but “zany” individuals
participated in the First Annual Plunge and raised over
$40,000 proving that “Elks Care, Elks Share”. It was
the “coolest event of the year”. 
Registration is $10.00 per plunger and all must sign a
waiver before plunging. All registrants will receive a
knit cap as a badge of courage and those raising
$250.00 will also receive a long sleeved T-Shirt. Any
participant who raises $500.00 or more will be
awarded with a Hooded Zippered Sweatshirt in
addition to the above. Everyone is invited to join
because “Freezing for a Reason” is fun. A post plunge
reception, featuring food, refreshments, and a gift
auction will be hosted by the Belmar Elks Lodge 1997,
708 7th Ave. which will start at 1:00PM and continue
until all are WARM. All Plungers will receive two
complimentary invitations. Tickets will be available at
the door for $15.00 each. 
If you are unable to plunge, reach out and sponsor
someone who is. Corporations who donate $150.00
will have their names printed on the t-shirts. Tax
deductible donations can be made by check to S.E.
Special Children’s Fund or Cooley’s Anemia
Foundation. Register on www.njelks.org or by calling
John Sentner, PSP at 732-681-8547. 
Bob Santoro, Public Relations 
Middletown Elks #2179 

MYSTERY ELK MEMBER
It is none other than Mike Angelone.
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GOD BLESS
MIDDLETOWN ELKS

BD
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Calendar Events For February 2009
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

4 5 6 7

98 10 11 12 13 14

1615 17 18 19 20 21

2322 24 25 26 27 28

321

SCC 
VALENTINEʼS

PARTY

NEW CLASS
11:00AM

SUPERBOWL
PARTY

SPAGHETTI
SCC

STATE
RITUAL

CONTEST
TOMS RIVER

INDOCTRINATION
8:00PM

M.C.C.
MEETING
7:00PM

PER 
MEETING

REGULAR
MEETING

BINGO

BINGO

BINGO

BINGO

LADIES
CALENDAR

PARTY
STATE RITUAL

CONTEST

REGULAR
MEETING

LADIES
AUXILIARY
MEETING

Calendar Events For March 2009
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

4 5 6 7

98 10 11 12 13 14

1615 17 18 19 20 21

2322 24 25 26 27 28

3029 31

321 CHARITY
BALL

YAC
BREAKFAST

SPAGHETTI
SCC

DISTRICT
MEETING

MILLSTONE

M.C.C.
MEETING
7:00PM

PER 
MEETING

REGULAR
MEETING

BINGO

BINGO

BINGO

BINGO

WOMENS
INSTALLATION

MENS
INSTALLATIONREGULAR

MEETING
LADIES

AUXILIARY
MEETING




